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REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
No. _ -

REITERATION ON THE UTILIZATION OF FLEXIBLE LEARNING
OPTION - LEARNING RESOURCE (FLO-LR) FUNDS

To:  Schools Division Superintendents
Schools Division Offices
All Others Concerned

1. In connection to the downloading of Flexible Learning Option Funds, this
office reiterates that Schools Division Offices shall allocate funds according to needs
following the guidelines as stipulated in the Joint Memorandum: Guidelines on the
Utilization of the Directly Released Flexible Learning Options-Learning
Resources (FLO-LR) Fund to the Regional Offices for the Fiscal Year (FY) 2023
and Request Data on Activities Related to the Development and Production of
Self-Learning Modules {(SLMs) dated March 14, 2023.

2. Schools Division Offices shall conduct inventory of available and lacking Self-
Learning Modules (SLMs) to ensure that funds shall be utilized according to purpose.

3. Schools Division Offices are advised to refer to guideline no. 9 for the activities
related to the development and production of SLMs and guideline no. 10 on the items
that cannot be charged against the learning resource budget.

4, Attached is a copy of the Joint Memorandum for references.

S. For inquiry/clarification regarding the conduct of the activity, personnel
concerned may contact Rosita C. Agnasi, OIC-CLMD or Benjamin M. Dio-al, Regional
LR in - charge through their email addresses at: rosita.agnasi@deped.gov.ph and
benjamin.dioal@deped.gov.ph.

6. Immediate and widest dissemination of this memorandum is directed.
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